
Landon State Office Building 
900 SW Jackson Street, Room 504 
Topeka, Kansas  66612 

  

phone:  785-296-2436 
fax:  785-296-0231 

budget.director@budget.ks.gov 
 

 

Jon Hummell, Interim Director  
 

Division of the Budget 

 

Sam Brownback, Governor 

 

January 28, 2014 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Ty Masterson, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Ways and Means 

Statehouse, Room 545-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Masterson: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 277 by Senate Committee on Ways and Means 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 277 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Under current law, a school district’s local option budget (LOB) is computed using a base 

state aid per pupil of (BSAPP) $4,433, or the actual BSAPP, whichever is greater.  This current 

method of calculating the LOB is currently set to sunset on June 30, 2014.  SB 277 would extend 

the sunset date to June 30, 2019. 

 

 Enactment of SB 277 would not change current levels of LOB state aid to school 

districts, which are established in the budget.  The current appropriation for LOB state aid is not 

at the $4,433 level. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Jon Hummell, 

 Interim Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Dale Dennis, Education  


